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July 12, 2021 

Ms. Ava Fanucchi 
Deputy Chief 
Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety 
505 W. Olive Avenue, Suite 150 
Sunnyvale, California  94086-7651 

Dear Ms. Fanucchi: 

From August through December 2018, CalEPA and the state program agencies 
conducted a performance evaluation of the Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety 
Certified Unified Program Agency (CUPA).  The evaluation comprised of an assessment 
of administrative documentation, regulated facility file documentation, California 
Environmental Reporting System data, and oversight inspections. 

Upon completion of the evaluation, CalEPA issued a final report identifying program 
deficiencies and providing corrective actions with timeframes for correction.  The report 
also noted program observations, recommendations, and examples of outstanding 
implementation. 

CalEPA has received and reviewed the Evaluation Progress Reports submitted by the 
CUPA documenting the progress towards the correction of the program deficiencies and 
resolution of the incidental findings identified in the final report.  CalEPA considers all 
deficiencies corrected or closed and incidental findings resolved.  Sunnyvale 
Department of Public Safety’s implementation of the Unified Program has improved 
from “satisfactory” to “meets” Unified Program standards. 

I congratulate you and your team for improving your Unified Program performance 
rating.  Thank you for your continued commitment to the protection of public health and 
the environment through effective implementation of the Unified Program. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact John Paine, Unified Program 
Manager, at (916) 327-5092. 

Sincerely, 

 

Jason Boetzer 
Assistant Secretary  
Local Program Coordination and Emergency Response 

Enclosure 
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cc sent via email: 

Ms. Stephanie Huang 
Assistant Fire Marshal 
Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety 
505 W. Olive Avenue, Suite 150 
Sunnyvale, California  94086-7651 

Mr. Rick Miller 
Interim Fire Marshal 
Sunnyvale Department of Public Safety 
505 W. Olive Avenue, Suite 150 
Sunnyvale, California  94086-7651 

Ms. Cheryl Prowell 
Supervising Water Resource Control Engineer 
State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 2231 
Sacramento, California  95812-2231 

Ms. Laura Fisher 
Senior Environmental Scientist, Supervisor 
State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 2231 
Sacramento, California  95812-2231 

Ms. Maria Soria 
Program Manager 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
700 Heinz Avenue, Suite 210 
Berkeley, California  94710-2721 

Ms. Diana Peebler 
Senior Environmental Scientist, Supervisor 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
700 Heinz Avenue, Suite 210 
Berkeley, California  94710-2721 

Mr. James Hosler, Chief 
CAL FIRE - Office of the State Fire Marshal 
P.O. Box 944246 
Sacramento, California  94244-2460 

Ms. Jennifer Lorenzo 
Senior Environmental Scientist (Supervisor) 
CAL FIRE - Office of the State Fire Marshal 
P.O. Box 944246 
Sacramento, California  94244-2460 
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cc sent via email: 

Mr. Jack Harrah 
Senior Emergency Services Coordinator 
California Office of Emergency Services 
3650 Schriever Avenue 
Mather, California  95655-4203 

Mr. Glenn Warner 
Senior Environmental Scientist, Specialist 
CAL FIRE - Office of the State Fire Marshal 
P.O. Box 944246 
Sacramento, California  94244-2460 

Mr. Matt McCarron 
Senior Environmental Scientist, Specialist 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
700 Heinz Avenue, Suite 210 
Berkeley, California  94710-2721 

Ms. Jessica Botsford 
Environmental Scientist 
State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 2231 
Sacramento, California  95812-2231 

Mr. John Paine 
Unified Program Manager 
California Environmental Protection Agency 

Mr. John Elkins 
Environmental Program Manager 
California Environmental Protection Agency 

Ms. Melinda Blum 
Senior Environmental Scientist, Supervisor 
California Environmental Protection Agency 

Mr. Tim Brandt 
Unified Program Evaluation Team Lead 
California Environmental Protection Agency 


